



'ONE NORBITON, WORKING TOGETHER'

Meeting Title:	Community Working Group
Date and Time:	6pm on Tuesday 14 th July 2015 6.30pm
Venue Address:	Tadlow, Federation annex
Present	Dr Mike D'Souza , Jill Preston, Clive Clarke, Brendan Hynes, Sheila Griffin, Maundy Todd, Alma White, Thea Lloyd, Rashid Laher, David Ryder-Mills
Apologies	Ed Naylor, Phil Hutchinson, Chris Coke, Elaine Kennedy

DRAFT MINUTES

1	<p><u>WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS</u></p> <p>The Chair opened the meeting and welcomed everyone</p>	
2	<p><u>MINUTES OF 13th June 2015</u></p> <p>These were agreed</p>	1
3.	<p><u>MATTERS ARISING (NOT COVERED ELSEWHERE)</u></p> <p>a) Bill Funding – There is an ongoing investigation into what has happened to the funds accrued from filming such as 'The Bill'. When Playbuilder was constructed it was reported that there was in excess of £40,000 in the account controlled by RBK's Kingston Neighbourhood Committee. JP has supplied the missing files to both Housing and Cathy Roberts, Lead for Housing. We hope to receive a report on this soon</p>	
4	<p><u>UPDATE ON PLANS FOR COMMUNITY HUB</u></p> <p>a) Plans for Phase A – A revised draft of plans for the Hub were circulated as appendix B outlining plans for Phase A of the task. This was unanimously agreed.</p> <p>b) Funding - There has been a meeting arranged for 28th July with Mitie – contractor for 'Better Homes'. It is hoped that they will support the plans outlined above and perhaps provide their services as part of their 'Community Feedback' contract.</p>	
5.	<p><u>TO DISCUSS COMMUNITY HOUSING TRUST</u></p> <p>An outline of this proposal was given by the Fed and Darren Walsh at the May meeting. Since then there has been concern expressed by many</p>	

	<p>residents that Resident Association groups have been the only people included in the Consultation. There was further concern that this proposal has been 'on the table' for more than a year. Despite our requests for information this had been denied.</p> <p>A CRERA newsletter has just been circulated announcing their AGM. It is hoped that this will be on the agenda so that more information will be available, in particular details of who is on the recently convened 'Shadow Board' and how they were chosen</p>	
6.	<p><u>REGENERATION OF CRE</u></p> <p>JP reported that this had been discussed at the recent CREst meeting. RBK have appointed a consultant and allocated a £250k budget to carry out a feasibility study on this. Residents had been assured that nothing will happen without a full and thorough consultation</p>	
7.	<p><u>SURREY SAVE OUTREACH – REVISED PLANS</u></p> <p>It was reported that Ted Smith has stated that in future Surrey Save will be expanding their range of services.</p>	
8.	<p><u>COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT EVENTS</u></p> <p>a) Fun Day - JP reported that plans are well in hand for this event. She asked for volunteers to attend the working party on Thursday morning as there are concerns about the level of support currently available. One Norbiton will be having a stall at the event and volunteers were requested</p> <p>b) Surrey Save – See above</p> <p>c) Panel - MDS suggested that One Norbiton hold 'postcode parties' where groups of neighbours are invited to 'tea'in order to encourage community spirit and promote One Norbiton. This was agreed</p>	
9.	<p><u>PRIORITY GROUP FEEDBACK/REPORTS</u></p> <p>a) Norbiteens review - The One Norbiton Board have asked for proposals from both RBK Youth Services and Oxygen. These will be discussed at the next meeting and fed back to the CWG.</p> <p>b) Police And Safety – Neighbourhood Watch – Minutes from the recent meeting have been circulated</p> <p>c) Accounts – C/fwd</p>	
10	<p><u>DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING</u></p> <p>24th August - TBC</p>	

DRAFT